
 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Day is a time to remember, to recognize and honor the sacrifices of those who gave their lives in 

military service to our country.   But it is also a time to look forward, as evidenced by our common acceptance 

of the day as marking the beginning of summer. 

So. Wait a minute. How can we look backward AND look forward at the same time?    Essentially, that is 

exactly why it is important to study history (so says the former History teacher).  Philosopher, essayist, poet, 

and novelist George Santayana penned the well-know phrase “Those who cannot remember the past are 

condemned to repeat it.”   Understanding what happened in the past should, in theory, help us make better 

choices to avoid making those same mistakes again and again. 

That double-sided outlook can also be a key to a successful witness to Jesus Christ. If we celebrate our spiritual 

ancestry we are not only avoiding the past mistakes of others we are learning to build on the solid foundations 

that enabled our family, our church, our denomination, and all Christians to overcome the trials of their lives 

and reach the abundant life as promised in John 10:10, as well as life eternal.  And by letting that light shine in 

our life, we are guiding our children and those around us into a positive relationship with Jesus Christ for their 

future. 

In that vein, Annual Conference Moderator Samuel Sarpiya has laid out a path for the Church of the Brethren 

this year that he hopes will help move the church out of the “brokenness” the denomination has experienced 

in the last number of years.   In the coming weeks you will hear more of a “Compelling Vision” being 

established to focus on “the story of where we came from” as a denomination, highlighting our spiritual 

heritage and focusing on the role God has played in our past.   “We have to begin telling our story again,” he 

asserts, urging the church to pass on our history and our story to our youth partially to once again put the 

focus of our interactions and discussions on a celebration of what God has done,  rather than on our 

differences.  

So, celebrate Memorial Day by paying honor to the heroes of the past, both militarily and spiritually.  It was 

their efforts who provided us with what we have today.   But at the same time, apply the lessons they 

sacrificed for today, and pass them on to aid those who will need them tomorrow. 

Pastor Dave 

The First Church of the Brethren 

Roaring Spring, PA 

June 2018 
901 Bloomfield St.                                                                 (814) 224.4113 
Director of Ministry: Dr. David Crumrine             www.rsfirstchurch.org 

Living out our faith 
Being the hands and feet of Jesus, serving with open minds and hearts. 

We exist to be a community of welcome and worship where people find peace, purpose, and power through Jesus Christ. 



SERVING IN jUNE  
Greeters Deacon Greeters Acolyte Audio Technician 
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Marjorie Rhodes 
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Hearing devices are available for use during worship. Contact an Usher if you would like to use one.  
 
Information for weekly bulletins needs to be received in the office no later than 9 am on Thursdays.  
 
Information to be included in Newsletters needs to be received in the office no later than the 15th of each month. 
 
 

AN AMERICAN MARRIAGE  
By Tayari Jones 

 
Celestial and Roy — in love, educated, middle-class 
members of the post-integration African-American 
generation — are decidedly upwardly mobile and 
unconcerned about issues of racial uplift and 

representation, though they have been chaptered and versed by their parents in 
the language of oppression. With Roy’s career “on the come-up,” as he describes 
it, and Celestial building a portfolio as an artist, they see a trajectory to become 
black rich, maybe even white rich. But after only 18 months of marriage, Roy is 
sentenced to 12 years in prison. The horror of this story lies in its banality: An 
innocent man, happily married, who does all the right things to succeed, is nonetheless sidelined to a 
concrete cell. The unfairness of the years stolen from this couple because of someone else’s mistake, the 
great cosmic error that derails Roy’s life, is the novel’s slow burn.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1     Madeline Metzler 
 Erik Kressler 
2     Ariadne Madden 
       Miranda Madden 
3     Avery Smith 
4     Tracie Madden 
  Ron Eicher 

      6 Cole Thompson 
      7 Robin Rhodes 
 Parker Detwiler 

10    Ashley Josapak 
 Tonya Dillon 
11    Michael Madden 

Betty Estep 
Lucas Leslie 
Gail Claybaugh 

12    Katy Holsinger 
Kelly Eckenrode 

15    Kaye Russell 
16    Brian Over 

Diane Smith 
17   Vada Thompson 
19    Alexis Petre 
21    Linda Steele 
22 Roger Long 
25    Jeremy Hershberger 

 Marjorie Rhodes 
     27 Mark Loucks 

28    Audrey Smith 
 Jane Thompson 
 Emalee Walter 

29   Rufus Petre 
 Zoey Zychowski 
       Vale Thompson 
30   Barbara Miller 

 Erika Smith 
 Craig Wagner 

  Matt May 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
May 13, 2013 
Owen Daniel Conrath 
  son of Danielle Wagner and Mitchell Conrath 
Pierson Alvin Thompson 
  son of Marissa Delozier and Coty Thompson 
Emanuel Roy Walter 
  son of Brandi & Nathan Walter 

 
 

 
Do you have an old digital camera that doesn’t get 
much use anymore? Donate it to Camp Blue Diamond 
for use by counselors and campers for camp photos 
for the website, newsletter and social media. 
 
 

Heritage Fair 
Heritage Fair will be held on Saturday, September 22 at Camp Blue 
Diamond. Plans are already underway. What will your church do to help 
make Heritage Fair a huge success? Do you have ideas on how to improve or 
add to Heritage Fair? Please pass that information along to one of the 
committee members or call the district office. Be creative! 

 
District Conference 
District Conference will be held on Friday, October 12-Saturday, October 13 
at Roaring Spring First Church of the Brethren. Janet Sell is the 2018 District 
Conference Moderator. Janet's theme is taken from Psalm 119:105 Thy 
word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path. Watch for more 
details as they are available! 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
4    Charles & Shirley Smith   
      Nate & Lauren Detwiler 
5    Craig & Chris Wagner  
      Bradley & Joy Smith 
6    Paul & Julie Witkovsky 
7    Doug & Maureen Detwiler  
12  Daren & Jill Brumbaugh 
14 Travis & Mindy Wagner 
15  Tom & Gail Claybaugh 
17  Gary & Pat Dick 
      Mike & Dena Burket 
      Dave & Lynda Albright 
20  Richard & Beth Thomas 
      Ron & Rose Snyder 
21  Rufus & Cathy Petre 
23  Bob & Sue Mock 
24  Nickolas & Sarah Frederick 
25  Todd & Holly Smith 
26  Pat & Elaine Frazier 
      Brenton Forshey & Nicole Luvison 
30  Brian & Lorena Caldwell 

Instead of a church picnic we will be 

offering a òpicnic dayó at Canoe 

Creek State Park on Sunday June 

10th from 3 -7 Bring a picnic òfingeró 

snack to share. Hot dogs and rolls 

provided. A sign -up sheet is located 

at the Welcome Center.  

/.5Ωǎ нлму Iƻǎǎ 9ǾŜƴǘ -  Sunday, June 10th 

Locations: Duncansville, Huntingdon, Bedford 

and Lewistown.  Take this and present it when 

placing your order so a portion of your bill will be 

donated to camp. 

Group # 98082  

 

8 am  

June 16  

New Frontier  

 

Heritage Fair Team Members Needed 
 

Join our team and help us prepare to help raise funds for Camp Blue 

Diamond. Heritage Fair will be September 22, 2018. Contact Darlene 

Wyland for more information or if you want to help. 
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Beginning Tuesday, June 5 at 9:30am, please plan to meet with Terry Hershberger in the 
Overflow Room for a 4-week Bible Study as you walk together through the Gospel of Mark 
observing Jesus.  The Study will close at 10:45am each week.  The Study will be offered June 5, 12, 19 & 26.  Terry is 
looking forward to studying the scripture with those whose morning schedules permit. 
 

We are anticipating having second and third 4-week opportunities for Study during the months of July and August.  If 
you have questions, please contact Kaye Russell at 224-5202. 
 
 

We extend our Christian Sympathies to the family and loved ones of A. Fay Gochnour when went to his forever home on 
May 7, 2018.  
 
Christian Sympathies are shared with Cindy Hamm on the passisng of her husband Don on May 7th.  
 
Gladys Dodson thanks everyone for the cards to remember her 99th birthday. She so misses you all and greatly appreciates 
the birthday greetings. 
 
Dave Imes thanks everyone for the prayers, visits, cards and phone calls during his recent surgery. He is recovering nicely. 

 

                 άDƻƻŘ DǊƛŜŦέ 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘ άƭƻǾŜǎέΣ ƎǊƛŜŦ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ  
need to journey through during your lifetime; if you never  
άƭƻǾŜέΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƎǊƛŜŦΦ   
Love & grief - the two go hand in hand. 

With the support of the Deacon Body, I invite you to gather 
with me on Tuesday evening, June 12 at 7:00pm in the 
Overflow Room.  The door is open to anyone in our church 
family who has experienced the loss of a loved one by 
separation, divorce, or death.  The length of time you have 
ōŜŜƴ ƎǊƛŜǾƛƴƎ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊΤ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƛǎ ǎŀŘΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ 
lost or alone, please join us for an informal gathering where 
we can get acquainted, share, pray, read scripture, and plan 
for ways that we can come together in the future months to 
help one another heal our hearts and move forward. 

I have been trying to determine what I am to be doing with 
ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŜŀǊǘŀŎƘŜΤ ǎŜŜƪƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ Ƙƻǿ L ŀƳ ǘƻ ōŜ 
helping others when I am so sad myself.  I kept waiting for 
God to take my hand and my heart and lead me. He has 
recently done so, and this is where He has led me; so I will 
put this new opportunity in His hands, and see where He 
takes us. 

Think about what is heavy on your heart; what have you 
done to relieve your grief that you could share with others?  
Please pray about joining us on June 12.  LΩƳ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 
you then.  If you have questions or concerns, 
 please speak with me, Kaye Russell (224-5202). 
 



Highlights of Leadership Mtg. 
Held on April  24th, 2018 

  
 

Worship Team - Terry Hershberger 
               - Continuing to assist with worship planning and other duties. 
  
Hospitality and Communications Team - Valerie Smith 
 - A picnic is planned for the afternoon of Sunday June 10th at Canoe Creek park. Morning  
                 worship will be at the Church at the usual time. 

- 40 people signed up so far for April’s Fifth Sunday meal. 
 - Sharon Hammel will serve as liaison with District Women’s Encounter group. 
 - Gathering names of people graduating from high school, college, trade school to honor. 
 - Women’s group will continue to meet third Saturday morning for breakfast at the Bistro 
 
Christian Education Team - Pat Frazier 
              - Matt May and Pastor Dave working on organizing an online young adult group. 
              - Exploring Sunday School curriculum ideas.   
              - Next year Venture Club may use a curriculum currently being used at Hollidaysburg COB. 
              - Wade Rhodes will be talking with the youth about his life experience and faith. 
 
Missions and Service Team - Darlene Wyland 
 - Outreach gift was sent to The Village. 
 - Jane Brumbaugh is blood drive coordinator. Next drive will be in October. 
 - Jane is also heading up the Welcome Center. 
 - Diana Walls is serving as our representative to The Village. 
 
Finance and Facility Team - Bryce Nooyen - (Mike Bianconi reported for Bryce) 
 -  Light bulbs in the Sanctuary were upgraded to brighter LED bulbs and dimmers will be  

   installed to facilitate dimming lights when appropriate to aid in worship. 
- A contract has been signed for brick work. Work should begin in June. 

 
Deacons' Report - Betsy Garach reported. 
 - Holy week services were all very meaningful. 100+ attended love feast. 
 - Deacons planning to help Autumn Toth raise money for a mission trip if she can use them. 
 - Kaye Russell is hoping to get a grief support group started, meeting in the Church. 
 
Other 
 - Planning to organize an Impact Team to look at safety and security at First Church. 
 
Pastor Dave - 
 - Has submitted paperwork to begin the licensing process. 
 - Enjoyed the Holy week services and home communions. 
 - A Pastoral Support Team has been organized and will meet regularly with Pastor Dave. 
  
Next Meeting -   May 29th at 6:30  

 
 
 
Mark, Gail, Sydney and Evan Coffey have requested their membership be moved to Community Grace Brethren Church 
in Everett. We send our best wishes for a continued walk with Christ in their new church home. 



High School  Graduates  
 

 

Ryan Butler 
Parents: Jim & Bonnie Butler 
Graduating from Central High School 
Future Plans: Will be attending University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown to 
study Computer Science 

 

 
Chelsey Dick 

Parents: Tom & Julie Dick 
Graduating From Central High School 

Future plans: This summer I will be working at Camp Blue Diamond as a counselor. After the summer 
I will be headed to Duquesne University in Pittsburgh to study nursing, with plans to become a nurse 

anesthetist. I will be living on campus. 

 

Alec Madden 
Parent: Tracie Madden 
Grandparents: Ron & Darlene Eicher 
Graduating from Central High School 
Future Plans: I’ll be working at Camp Blue Diamond this summer. I’ll attend Penn Highlands Community College in the 
fall pursuing a degree in education. 
 

Vincent Miller 
Parents: Ken & Barb Miller 
Grandparent: Barb Roush 

Future Plans:  To attend Juniata College in Huntingdon, PA, in the fall and reside on campus to 
persue a degree in the medical field, specifically chiropracrtic medicine. This summer Vincent will 

prepare for college, look for employment, possibly squeeze in some baseball and just enjoy his 
summer break. 

 

Cody Wyland 
Parent: Jeverlie Wyland & Travis Hughes 
Graduating from Central High School 
Future Plans: Continue working as am EMT, volunteering with Freedom Fire Company, and attend paramedic schooling 
after graduation. 
 

Kevin Bishop 
Parents: John & Rose Bishop 
Graduating from Hollidaysburg 
High School 
 

 

Brady Bolatto 
Parent: Natalie Bollato 
Grandparents: Gary & Barb 
Wineland 
Graduating from Central High 
School 

Tanner Eckenrode 
Parents: Nick & Kelly Eckenrode 
Graduating from Central High 
School

Hunter Price 
Parents: Joe & Bobbi Price 
Grandparents: Walter & Linda 
Piper 

Trey Reininger 
Parents: Jamie Dilling & Brad 
Reininger 
Graduating from Central High 
School 

Joey McCulloch 
Parents:  Mike & Jen McCulloch 
Graduating from Central High 
School



College, Trade School, Course of Study  
 

Danielle Wagner 
Parents: Craig & Chris Wagner 
Grandparents: Earl & Becky Bryson  
Great-Grandparent: Eugene McKinney 
Graduated from Gactc Practical Nursing August 2017 
 

Devin Dively 
Parents: Joe & Julie Dively 
Grandparent: Diana Walls 
Graduates from YTI-Altoona on July 28, 2018, with an 
Associate’s Degree in Criminal Justice 
He is currently doing his externship with the Saxton 
Police Company and he has applied to the Pennsylvania 
State Police Academy. 

 
 
 

Mikayla Dively 
Parents: Joe & Julie Dively  
Grandparent: Diana Walls 
Graduated from La Roche College on May 5, 2018, with 
a Bachelor’s Degree in Medical Imaging. She plans to 
attend a graduate program at Saint Francis University. 
 

Nicole Smith-Kressler 
Parent: Audrey Smith 
Graduates from the Penn State Justice & Safety 
Institute, Sherriff and Deputy Sherriff Academy on May 
18, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 

VS         

 

July 12, 2018  
Cost of $72 includes bus to and from game, game ticket, 

driver tip  

 

Departs from Giant Eagle parking lot promptly at 2:30 pm  
 

Tickets available weekdays  

9 am to 12  pm in the c hurch office  

Or sign up at the Welcome Center on Sunday  



 

 June 2018  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1  
SCSD last day of 
school 

2  
 

3  
8:15 am Graduate 

Breakfast 

 

9:25 am Worship 
   

10:45 am Sunday 
School 
 

4  
 

5  
9:30 am Bible 
Study 
 
5 pm Relay for 
Life Meeting 

6  
9 am Ladies Aid 
 
1 pm Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

7  
9 am Bulletin 
Deadline 
 
9 am Breakfast 
Fellowship at Spring 
House Grille 
 
6:30 pm Knitting 
Group 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
Food Bank Collection 

 
9:25 am Worship 

 

10:30 Fellowship Time 

 

3-7 pm Picnic Day at 

Canoe Creek State 

Park  

 

CBD Hossôs Fundraiser 

11  
7 pm Disaster 
Response 

12  
9:30 am Bible 
Study 
 
7 pm  Good Grief 
 

13  
9 am Ladies Aid 
 
1 pm Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

14  
9 am Bulletin 
Deadline 
 
9 am Breakfast 
Fellowship at Spring 
House Grille 
 
6:30 pm Knitting 
Group 

15  
Newsletter 
Deadline 
 

16  
8 am Menôs 
Fellowship 
Breakfast 
 
8 am Sisters of 
Faith breakfast at 
The Bistro 
 

17  
9:25 am Worship 
   

10:45 am Sunday 
School 
 
Faith Day at Altoona 
Curve 
 

18  
10 am Book Group 

19  
9:30 am Bible 
Study 
 

20  
9 am Ladies Aid 
 
1 pm Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

21  
9 am Bulletin 
Deadline 
 
9 am Breakfast 
Fellowship at Spring 
House Grille 
 
6:30 pm Knitting 
Group 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
9:25 am Worship 
   

10:45 am Sunday 
School 
 
4 pm Jr Youth New 
Year Celebration 
 

25  
 

26  
9:30 am Bible 
Study 
 
6:30 pm 
Leadership Team 

27  
9 am Ladies Aid 
 
1 pm Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

28  
9 am Bulletin 
Deadline 
 
9 am Breakfast 
Fellowship at Spring 
House Grille 
 
6:30 pm Knitting 
Group 

29  
 

30  
 

 
 

"Wherever you go, no matter what the weather,  
     always bring your own sunshine."                       Anthony J. D'Angelo 

 
"The future lies before you like a field of driven snow,  
    be careful how you tread it, for every step will show."                                               
                                                                                            Author Unknown 



Donõt  be afraid to jump in. Youõll only succeed if 
you try.  
 
 
The most difficult time in your life might be the 
border to your promised land.    ð Christine Caine 
 
 
Forget the MISTAKE, remember the LESSON! 
 
 
Live in such a way that you encourage others to 
dream bigger! 
 
"Share your sparkle wherever you are."   
                                                            - Dodinsky 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

FIRST CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN  
814.224.4113 
Fax: 814.224.4923 
Email: 
churchoffice@rsfirstchurch.org 
 

www.rsfirstchurch.org 
 
Director of Ministry 
Dave  Crumrine 
dcrumrine@rsfirstchurch.org  
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